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Editor:  Marcia Janus  
Mobile Phone: (313) 506 -5270 
chibud8@aol.com  

OCTOBER 2017 

September was one hell of a month and I hope everyone survived the hurricane without too much damage to 

their homes and property.  Kudos to Len Shilling and his crew for stepping up to the plate while the power was 

down; they did an outstanding job.  Many areas of concern had to be addressed before we could reopen the Post 

for business. Thanks again for making the transition happen in a timely manner.  We only had moderate damage 

to the Post but our food spoilage was pretty steep.  Our insurance should reimburse us for our losses. 

 

We had a wonderful Patriot Day Ceremony planned with a Table of Honor Ceremony and tribute to local first 

responders who, ironically were out doing their jobs.  Iôm sure we all took the time to honor those who lost 

their lives on 9-11 and to all those wonderful people who worked so hard to help those in need. 

 

Due to the storm some projects were delayed; i.e., screen room, sound system, securing permits and the lake 

shore clean-up.   Working together as a team we can accomplish anything! 

 

We have put a sign-up sheet on the bulletin board to see how many members are interested in forming a Riders 

group.   

 

Be sure to attend our Oktoberfest Dinner on October 14th and Halloween Party on October 31st.  Details on 

both events are on pages 3 and 5 of the Newsletter. Our monthly E-Board meeting has been changed to Novem-

ber1st due to the Halloween Party. 

 

A District Meeting will be held on Sunday October 22nd at Lakeland AMVETS Post 32.  I would like for 

members to attend.  There will be a sign-up sheet posted on the bulletin board in the hallway. 

 

The bus trip to Lakeland was enjoyed by many members.  We have had requests to schedule a bus trip to trans-

port us to a Gambling Cruise Ship; details will be posted in a future Newsletter. 

 

I hate to end my letter on a negative tone but the membership needs to know the circumstances that led up to the 

removal of our gaming and ad tab machines. We were informed that certain members called the authorities 

to complain about the machines.  All the other Posts in the area were not affected.  The culprits put us in crimi-

nal jeopardy and caused a financial hardship to Post 1992 and  took away the enjoyment of many members. We 

do have ad tabs that can be purchased from the bartenders but the machines on the wall have been removed; 

We are a family and doing things out of spite are not what weôre all about.  I was devastated that one or more 

of our members could do such a thing to hurt the integrity of Post 1992.  Maybe those members should move on 

to another Post if they are not happy being members of this great Post of ours.  We donôt want trouble- 

makers in our family. As they say ñone bad apple can spoil the bunchò; we donôt need bad apples in our Post. 

 

So many wonderful people are members of Post 1992, members who volunteer many hours for the needy in our 

community, members who volunteer their time for meals and events so that everyone can enjoy themselves.  

Words canôt express my gratitude to the volunteers who make this Post thrive!!  I will do everything in my 

power to reinstate the machines and will not stop until I can make it happen. 

 

Yours in Service, 

 

Commander Butch Foreman 
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 A Message from your Ladies Auxiliary President 

Linetta Shilling 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

 

   A Message from Saddest,  

   James Tucker 
                        

 

   A message from your SOA Commander 

      Mike Baker 

SOA Squadron 

       1992 

 

 

Happy October to all.  I hope everyone faired well due to  

the hurricane may lay 

 

If anyone is in need of the Sons assistance please let me  

know so we can help. 

 

Itôs good to see Bill Reese back . . . missing you at our 

monthly meetings. 

 

A SOA Lifetime Raffle will begin on October 1st.  Itôs 

$10.00 a ticket and only 100 tickets will be sold.  We will 

draw a winning ticket on the last Monday of the month at 

7:00 p.m. 

 

Shirts are on the way for Harry Doremus Wacky Weiner 

Wednesday.  If you need a shirt 2X or larger please order 

right away - see Mike Storm or myself/ 

 

Support the SOA by patronizing our meals. The meals for  

the month of October are as follows: 

 

 

         Friday  Fish Dinner - October 13th 

                  Saturday Salisbury Steak - October 21st. 

                        Sunday Breakfast - October 29th 

 

As always please keep our veterans and active duty service 

personnel in your thoughts and prayers. They keep our great 

country safe and free. 

 

Yours in Service, 

 

Mike Baker 

      What a month we have had!  I hope that by now that every-

one has power.  Irma was my first big hurricane and I was very 

thankful that it had downgraded substantially by the time it 

reached us. 

     A special thank you to our Commander Butch, our trustees, 

bar and kitchen manager Len,  Aurelia and Brian, Betsy 

Benner, Betty Caswell, Floyd Snyder, Nina, Jett and Amber 

who worked together to clean, restore and restock so that Post 

1992 could reopen.  So much had to be thrown away and all the 

refrigeration had to be cleaned and sanitized.  But as I have so 

often said, ñTogether We Canò. 

     Just a reminder to all Ladies Auxiliary members to renew 

your annual dues by October 31 to be eligible for the Early 

Bird Dinner on November 4.  Our members who joined in 2017 

and life members are eligible, also.  Annual dues must be paid 

by December 31 or a member must reapply for membership. 

     The Ladies Auxiliary has several programs in progress that 

we are asking our Post family to help with:  Amberôs Sock and 

Underwear Drive, a new program: Operation Paperback, and of 

course our ongoing programs of eyeglasses, hearing aids, cloth-

ing, non-perishable food, cell phones, coupons and pill bottles.  

FYI the food stuffs, clothing, etc. are taken to those for whom 

they will help most as quickly as possible.  Pat Habbach makes 

weekly trips (or more often is needed) to the Ocala Forest to 

deliver whatever we have gathered to the veterans and families 

who live there. Amber is always in contact with the local 

schools and delivers the socks and underwear so that our chil-

dren do not do without. Margaret Johnson and Geri Wolter 

make sure that the eyeglasses, hear aids and cell phones go 

where they are needed or where they can be repurposed and 

given to those who need them.  Operation Paperback is a new 

program to the Ladies Auxiliary. This program sends books 

(paperbacks or hardbacks, although hardbacks are more expen-

sive to mail) to our servicemen and servicewomen and their 

families overseas.  Recently, I received an email that childrenôs 

books are especially wanted as there are many families who 

follow their servicemen or servicewomen wherever they are 

sent.  Margaret is also sending coupons overseas and Mary 

Conley is sending those packages of goodies to our servicemen 

and servicewomen. 

     Josi Kosmala would like to remind all our members to up-

date names and addresses asap.  On a recent mailing too many 

postcards were returned to the post office because of bad ad-

dresses only to discover that many had moved and not in-

formed us.  Josi has worked very hard to update and reorganize 

the membership database so that she now can make address 

labels but without correct addesses those are a waste of time. 

     A special thank you to all who help our AMVETS Post 

1992 in any way.  We are a family of great people remember-

ing our veterans, service people and their families in every way 

we can. 
 

 

Together We Can  . . .  
 

 

Linetta E. Shilling 

II sincerely hope everybody is now in good shape due to the 

aftermath of hurricane IRMA. 

 

We are planning another Bingo Extravaganza on Saturday 

November 19th.  All of the details will be posted in next 

monthôs Newsletter.   

 

Support the Sad Sacks by coming out and enjoying some won-

derful meals.  They are as follows:  

 

           Friday Fish Fry - October 6th 

                      Sunday Breakfast - October 8th 

 

If youôre interested in joining a fun group - join the Sad Sacks. 

 

James Tucker, Saddest 
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WIN CASH PRIZES!  

 

HELP THE LADIES AUXILIARY BY GOING òGREENó 
Fill out a 3 x 5 card stating that you recycled for a particular month. Indicate 
month, and estimate what you recycled; i.e., amount of cans, pounds of paper, 
number of plastic jugs, etc. Just sign your name and indicate city (you donôt 
need the name of your carrier).  The Ladies Auxiliary receives cash for number 
of cards turned in.  Put your cards in the Ladies Auxiliary box in the hallway, 
attention: Jeri Wolter 3rd. Vice.  

 
 
 

 

 

 

Every Thursday at 2:00p.m.                        

 

 

 

Underwear is Needed for  
Local School Kids  

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

              Wings and Things  
           5:00p.m. to 7:00p.m . 

 

  

,  

Please find it in your hearts to purchase underwear and 

socks  for  local, needy elementary school kids. Accidents 

do happen and when they do the school wants to be prepared 

to prevent the kids the embarrassment they would have to 

face without having a secure place to go to get dry under-

wear. Many of the parents canôt afford to bring in extra un-

derwear.  The drive starts on September 1st. and runs during 

the school year. New underwear only. 

 

Everyone (not only birthday people) is invited 
to attend and share in the birthday buffet and 
celebration. All diners should bring in a 
appetizer, covered dish or dessert to com-
pliment the chicken provided by AMVETS. 
If you donôt want to cook you can bring in a 
deli item from the grocery store. The buffet is 
from 5:00pm to 7:00pm..The party is from 
4:00p.m. to 8:00p.m. Birthday people receive 
one free drink; (must show I.D). and a Happy 
Birthday song. 

Birthday Sunday - October 29th 

 

 
  

 

 

 

              

PRIZES FOR BEST COSTUMES, 
 THE COOLEST CARVED  

PUMPKIN AND FOR GAME  
WINNERS TOO!   

If you bring in a carved pumpkin please put a candle in it.  

TUESDAY 
OCT. 31ST.  

GAMES 

 

 
 

   FREE DINNER  TO AUXILIARY  
MEMBERS  WHO RENEW THEIR DUES  

 ON OR BEFORE OCTOBER 1ST.  

                Ham & Chicken Buffet Served: 4:00pm to 7:00pm  
                                     Karaoke: 4:00pm to 8:00pm 

      Covered dishes and desserts are more 
       than welcomed! 

 

 

Spaghetti, Tossed Salad & Garlic  
   Bread or Chicken Tenders served   

          from: 5:00p:m. to 7:00p.m.  

                   ENTERTAINMENT:  

                5:00p.m. to 9:00p.m.  
 

 

 

PRIZES 



 

 

 

     

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Ladies Auxiliary is Looking for Eyeglasses, Pop 

Tops from Can Lids, Hearing Aids and Books 

The Ladies Auxiliary ñCutter Sistersò meet the 2nd. Wednesday of every 

month in the Armed Forces Room from 10:00a.m. to Noon to cut coupons 

with proceeds going toward sending our servicemen and women boxes of 

goodies. Join the ladies and have a great time while helping a worthy 

cause.  \Please bring scissors. 

 

 

 
 

AMVETS, LADIES AUXILIARY AND SONS APPAREAL, CAPS, 
PINS, ETC. ARE AVILABLE AND CAN BE CUSTOMIZED 

The items are in the Armed Forces Room in the show-
case and glass case near the rear door.  
 
See AMVET Quartermaster, Joan Kennedy, Ladies 
Auxiliary Quartermaster, Dee Baggett or any Officer  
to purchase items.  

 
ATTENTION AMVET MEMBERS:       

Membership dues should have been renewed 
by August 31, 2017.  If you have not renewed, 

do so immediately.  Please renew in the 
amount of $35.00.  Put a check in the  AMVET 

Box in the hallway addressed to Randy   
Messineo or mail  to AMVETS Post 1992, 

32201 AMVETS Way, Mt. Dora, Florida 32757, 
Attention: Randy Messineo.  Put your MEM-

BERSHIP number  on  the check. 

 

 

Please donate nonperishable food. We also 

need donations of the following items in 

good condition: sleeping bags, back packs, 

duffle bags, all types of clothing, i.e., shirts, 

pants, shoes, underwear and socks. Toilet-

ries, first aid items, and small can openers 

are also needed. Blankets and warm cloth-

ing (hats, long sleeve tee-shirts, hats, jack-

ets, sweats, and rainwear) to keep dry. Insect 

repellants are needed during the summer. 
 

Please put items in the Ladies Auxiliary Box located in the Armed Forces 
Room on the wall by the exit door. The books can be placed on the floor under 
or near the box.  
 

The hearing aids donôt have to be in working order and we will accept any kind 
of eyeglasses, even if they are damaged. 
 

The Auxiliary receives cash for these items which will be used for Community 
Service donations. 

 

Most of the Ladies Auxiliary members received post cards 
in the mail regarding the annual Bake-less Bake Sale. 
Instead of taking the time to bake something, please 
make a monitory donation instead.  

 

You can put cash or write a check payable to AMVETS 
Ladies Auxiliary 1992 in the Ladies Auxiliary Box in the 
hallway by the restrooms (Be sure to put your name and 
attention Bake-less Bake sale on your envelope. The 
deadline for donations is November 1st. 

Bake-less Bake Sale 

 

  

     Please Help our Homeless Veterans 

 

 

 
  Hot Dogs, Brats, Chili  

  & Sauerkraut  

  Served from  

4:00p.m to 7:00p.m. 

Baked Good Auction 

Entertainment:  

4:00p.m. to 8:00p.m. 

 Queen of Hearts Tickets must   
     be purchased by 6:15p.m. 
         Drawing at 6:30p.m. 

After expenses proceeds are donated to Homeless Veterans. 

 

 




